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From the Principal,  Miss Sarah Perrett 

Dear Parents & Care Givers, 

 Christmas Concert 

Thank you to all of the parents, community 

members and staff who assisted with and  

attended our Christmas Concert on Saturday 

night. It was a great event that showcased the 

achievements and talents of our students.  

Thank you to the Moorine Rock Tennis Club 

for allowing us to use your facilities and for 

running the bar. Thank you to the P&C for   

organising a visit by Santa, as well as for   

coordinating, preparing and selling dinner on 

the night – it was a successful evening        

enjoyed and appreciated by all.  

Please turn to page 4 –6 for photos and 

award winners.  

I have thoroughly enjoyed reading through 

each and every one of the reports. There 

have been some wonderful achievements 

and progress made by students of which I am 

very proud.  

Grades are judged against the standard as 

outlined in the Western Australian Curriculum 

which is developed by the School’s Curricu-

lum and Standards Authority (SCSA). The 

comments are written by the teachers to    

reflect the achievements and efforts of stu-

dents whilst including some suggestions for 

improving student learning. Reports will be 

emailed out later this week.    

 Student Reports 

  Summer Holidays & 2020  

Finally, I would like to wish everyone a very 

Merry Christmas and a safe holiday. May you 

all enjoy spending the 6 weeks holiday        

relaxing with friends and family, 

creating many lasting          

memories.    Students begin 

2020 on  Monday 3rd           

February, however the front 

office will be open from  Tues-

day 28th January.  

It is hard to believe we are at the end of     

another year. Throughout 2019 there have 

been many highlights and note-worthy 

achievements by our students and staff to  

ensure Moorine Primary School provides an 

exemplary place of learning that encourages 

life-long learners who strive for their individual 

excellence and demonstrate the values of the 

school.  

  2020 Staffing 

Moorine Rock Primary School is fortunate to 

be able to attract and retain quality staff for 

2020 who will continue to provide the very 

best education for our students. In 2020 our 

class structures and staffing are:  
. 
Principal: Lauren Suttie 

Senior Room: Lisa Castleden (Mon—Thurs)  

&                     Chrissie Nicholl (Fri)  

MCS: Josie Kent 

Education Assistant: Leanne Capelli 

Gardener/: Liz Borona 

Cleaner: Anita Walters 

Parent Handbooks 

These are being sent home today, please 

take the time to read through it as there have 

been some changes.  Term Planner and Bus 

timetable is included in it. 



Date  Day  Event 

18th December  Wednesday School Christmas Party 

19th December Thursday Last day for  students  

19th December Thursday Playgroup 

20th December Friday School Development Day 

30th & 31st January Thursday & Friday School Development Day 

3rd February 2020 Monday Frist Day of Term for Students  

Dates to Remember 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY— 

 

Reece Jackson      13th January 

Goodbye and good luck to our Graduating Year 6 Student  Zion!  







 

Congratulations to the following students for receiving these awards at the Christmas Concert.  

Junior Excellence: Gracie Lawrence 

Junior Endeavour: Tahlor Berry 

Senior Excellence: Regan Auld 

Senior Endeavour: Lucy Birtles 

Environmental Award: Chelsea Glass 

Citizenship: Daniella Berry  

Junior Science: Jye Jackson 

Senior STEM: Zion Fogarty 

Sportsmanship: Brodie Eiffler 

Arts: Maddison Berry 



The Staff and Students 

from Moorine Rock  

Primary School wish 

everyone a very Merry 

Christmas and a safe 

and Happy New Year 

Good Kids 

List 

 

All the  

students at 

Moorine Rock  

Primary 

School 




